UNIVERSITY OF COLORADO ADMINISTRATION STAFF COUNCIL
MINUTES
Thursday, November 9, 2017
Dwire Hall – Room 204
UCCS

 Nancy Moore called the regular meeting of the University of Colorado Staff Council to order at 10:07 a.m.
ATTENDANCE

The following members were present:

	Nancy Moore, UCCS
	Megan Schosker, CU Boulder

	Sarah Mensch, UCCS
	Mark Means, UCCS

	Nick Lockwood, UCCS
	Jenny Webster, CU Boulder

	Annie Melzer, System
	Jay Campbell, CU Denver/Anschutz

	Tara Dressler, System
	Carissa Smith, CU Denver/Anschutz

	Angie Generose, System
	

	
	



Absent: Noah Dodero, CU Denver/Anschutz; Philip Petty, CU Denver/Anschutz; Kathleen McGovern, CU Boulder

Guests(S) Attending: Tom Hutton, UCCS Communication and Media; Dan Montez, Office of Policy and Efficiency; Cynthia Pasquale, CU Connections (by phone)

A quorum was present. 

OLD BUSINESS

Approval Of The Minutes: October Minutes Moved by Sarah, Seconded by Jay.

Treasurer’s Report: 

· Nick reviewed the budget - $20,900 total, $8,189.44 spent to date, $12,710.56 available
· On track for the budget
· SEA on track and may expect more attendees than normal


NEW BUSINESS

Mission Statement:
· Final choice via vote “UCSC champions change and unity by being a voice for CU employees.”
· Nancy sent email to Kathy for approval.

Chair’s Report:
· Chair of Faculty Council – Presentation by Ludwig regarding consolidating online classes among the campuses.

Guest - Tom Hutton, Executive Director for University Communications and Media Relations for UCCS – Talk on Communications
·  No major issues at UCCS to modify the open email system – UCCS can send email to anyone about anything.  Leads to receiving a lot of junk.
· Tom suggests we weigh in on the issue of open email before we have a problem.
· Try using a whisper rather than a megaphone – people want to know what you are talking about when you whisper.
· Assess your audience – do they want your message, how do they want it – appropriate medium, when do they want it.
· Jay Dedrick – runs CU Connections – get to know Jay.
· Utilize blogs, social media, Communique or CU Today.
· Tell the communication offices about big events or items of note.

Guest – Dan Montez, Office of Policy and Efficiency - Policy Review
· Manage the Administrative Policy Statements (APS) Policies.
· Guided by the President’s Task Force on Policies.
· Goals to review and streamline policies – less than 90 and under 300 pages from over 200 policies and stacks of binders.
· Engaging the right people in the process – the end users and the campus people.
· Each campus has a policy liaison – conference calls every other week.
· Communication is very important.  Web site that has a comment page and who is working on the review.
· See handout.


WORKING LUNCH – Committee Work


COMMITTEE UPDATES

SEA Awards:
· Have location, keynote and tour.
· Narrowing examples from 3 to 2.
· Nick helping update the website with sample of good nominations and past winners
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Nomination forms to go out in January.

Elections:
· Want current officers to give a pitch for new officers in February, nomination forms go out in March, voting in April.

Policy: 
· Dan Montez was a great help and will be involved in the video conference meetings.

Survey:
· Annie gave tuition update earlier.
· Carissa and Annie attended faculty council meeting about parental leave.  Annie gave update on staff side.  Got information on Department of Medicine on their pilot.  Annie and Ashley to finalize white paper and send to staff council chairs and CHRO’s.  Will work more closely with faculty council.  Maybe a pilot proposal.  Discussion about the funding.  Annie also working with Boulder task force.
· Annie putting together a graphic for the website with the survey results.  Nancy putting together an FAQ.  Team has access to Qualtrex to access data.

Communications:
· Nick helping SEA with the website.
· Changing some of the wording for the nomination.
· Will put the Survey presentation on the website.
· UCSC email that no one has access to – investigating – contact on the website.

Executive Committee:
· There is a conference call the week prior – please send questions to executive committee and feel free to provide comments on the agenda.
· Faculty council has a communications group with 4 members and their goals may be similar. Nick to reach out to them.


CAMPUS UPDATES

Boulder:
Follow up on Action Items:
· Discussed creating a sub-committee in Boulder for Parental Leave
· At this time Boulder has a number of sub-committees and are unsure of what a subcommittee on this matter could help. Ask for clarification on what specifically is requested from Boulder.
New Campus Updates:
· CEC (collaboration Expo) happened this past week. Chairs brought the tuition benefit subject up and got great buy-in
· Regent Russ Moore asked for a white paper on Academic Futures program
· AVC meeting - Boulder has cut all course fees, departments voiced concern on where these funds will be recouped (8.2 mil) Chancellor assured the departments would be compensated in other ways
· Faculty and Staff Engagement survey went out. 
· So far there are 1,000 responses (in 2 days) 25% of staff. 
· Feedback from campus: is it legitimate (yes) #1 concern is who can see my results (no one at CU Boulder can see results) results will only be shared with individual supervisors if 5 or more have same complaint
· last was done in 2012, intended to do every 3 years though 
· results will be available Spring 2019 to everyone
· Vice Chair Report - New rep welcome event was not well attended, however those that did attend had good conversation
· Speaker: Denise Adelson, Student Recreation Services on topic of Wellness
· December 27-Jan 7 faculty staff free at rec center
· Staff Fees for Rec Center: $48.09 per month, spouse/partner/child $19, 1 time pass is $7 Be Fit Pass is $75 for semester for fitness classes (if you go twice a week it ends up being $1.80 a class) Can also purchase a 10 punch pass for fitness class $45 
· Rec Center Hours are: Monday thru Friday 6am till 11 pm Saturday and Sunday is 9-11
· Tuition Benefit - Academic Future Submission (John Kelly and Barry Sparks)
· only 4% of staff uses the tuition benefit 
· Working to get campus wide allowance to list class time as work time (some departments already do it) 
· Creating a sub-committee to write the white paper
· Can UCSC work on getting State wide tuition benefit between State colleges
· Cross Campus Building Community (John Kelly and Mirinda Scott)
· Alphonse Keasley wants BSC to join a committee that recognizes those that highlight staff that are making efforts against hate and discrimination
· Those that are awarded will receive a brick
· Committee made up of all shared governance groups on campus
· Blood Drive – Nov 14-16 (Alisha Bennet)
· Staff Appreciation Breakfast – Dec 12 (Colisse Franklin and Jennifer Huettl)
· New Staff Council Representative nominations
· Meeting ended slightly early to encourage reps to attend the diversity summit
New Elections:
University of Colorado Student Government (CUSG) – Glenn Wojcik
Chancellor’s Committee on Race and Ethnicity (CCORE) – Heather Martin and Jasimine Evans
United Government of Graduate Students (UGGS) – Philip Bradley
New at-large representative: Tanner Bergamo
New Campus Action Items for UCSC:
· BCSC request of UCSC regarding tuition benefit: create reimbursement share program with other higher ed institutions in the state. How is UCSC addressing? Partner at state level so as not reimbursement but reciprocity, keep no-cost benefit to university system.
· SLC PERA concerns
· Day at Capitol – CU Advocates day in Feb, partner with, does UCSC also participate?

UCCS:
· Tabled until after their next monthly meeting scheduled for 11/14/17.

Denver/Anschutz:

Follow up to previous actions items:
· October 2016 benefits survey presented and under review for potential action items

New campus updates/action items:
· EOM program going strong, increased interest and participation after improved marketing efforts
· Staff Appreciation burritos Denver 10/25, Anschutz 11/15
· Ongoing interest in Paid Parental Leave work
· Working on resolution for support of improved staff tuition waiver benefit
· Implementing electronic suggestion box for staff to use
· Faculty Council is working on anti-bullying policy, in conjunction with Student Gov’ts
· Partnering with Anschutz Inclusivity Alliance on events
· Back to School donation drive was a success
· Currently hosting Coats for Colorado
· Personnel/Legislative committee wants to host a town hall with Regents and OPE
· Tracking activity on PERA changes through Legislative Affairs and news

System:

Follow up to previous actions items:
· Still planning the President’s Employee of the Year Award event to be held on 12/12/17.
· Hosting Planksgiving – encouraging people to participate in a health and wellness plank challenge before the Thanksgiving holiday!
· Sent out a survey to see what people thought about SSC and where we could improve.  Reviewing the results at the meeting next week and will work on implementing changes.

New campus updates/action items:
· Our December charity event is going to be collecting gifts for kids, teens, seniors and anyone in need through Give Denver – a local charity.
· Need to think about an additional staff appreciation event – result of the survey.
· Working on an event for current and past SSC members to share what worked, what didn’t, why they left the council, new ideas, etc.  Hopefully this month or January.


UPLANNED BUSINESS

Cross College Tuition Discussion
· Topic was touched on in the survey – see how those big topics pan out first.
· Hard enough to get to where we are now on the pilot program, see how it goes before we ask for more.
· Happening on a small scale – UCCS partners with Pikes Peak, CU Denver has the shared campus and classes with Metro and CCC, maybe there is one school CU Boulder can partner with in the short term.
Next Meeting December 14th – Video conference 


ADJOURNMENT

Motion by Megan, Seconded by Tara.
Approved by Council.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:02p.m.
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